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DATES TO 

REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 22nd Feb. 

Assembly 2pm. 

 

Friday 24th Feb 

School Council Meeting 

2:30 pm 

 

Monday 6th March 

Labour Day 

Public holiday. 

No school. 

 

Tuesday 21st Mar. 

Harmony Day. 

 

Wednesday 8th March 

Assembly 2pm. 

 

Saturday March 11th  

Voting to take place at 

Southwell Primary 

School with the P&C 

running a Sausage 

Sizzle and Cake Stall. 

Volunteers needed. 

We would like to acknowledge the Noongar people who are the Traditional Custodians of this land.  We would 
also like to pay respect to the Elders past and present of the Noongar nation and extend that respect to other In-

digenous Australians who are or may be present.  

26 Grandpre Crescent, Hamilton Hill 6163 
( 9418 1622 

Email: Southwell.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
Web: www.southwellps.wa.edu.au 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

Southwell has a number of events running this term. 
 

This week the Fremantle Literature Centre to conducted workshops for students from 

pre-primary to Year 6. Jenny Doust presented visual exhibitions of Australian picture 

books, including original manuscripts, preliminary drawings and original artwork and 

demonstrating the collaborative process involved in creating children's and young adult 

literature. There will be a second workshop next term. The Literature Centreôs 

workshops are designed to be exciting, interactive and exploratory. Learning 

experiences are planned to support the Student Learning Outcomes including 

predicting storylines, drama, writing and illustration work. I thoroughly enjoyed sitting 

in on some of the presentations and children were actively participating in the 

workshops. 
  

A select group of children from year 5 and 6 will participate in creative writing 

workshops where children are encouraged to think creatively and express themselves 

in words. At each workshop, children are able to transform their ideas into stories and 

take them from draft into print. A story-weaver and six trained volunteer tutors, one for 

each pair of children, run the sessions of the workshop. With their help, each child will 

create and then polish their story so that it is being told in the most interesting way. 
 

Childrenôs engagement with writing increases when they realise their work will be 

published in an anthology or shown to an audience at a public event. Sharing their 

work, celebrating it, and holding it up alongside the work of adult writers is 

empowering. Every child who participates fully will come away from the program 

with a published piece of writing. The workshops are conducted over five weeks. 
 

Southwell Primary is developing a stronger partnership with the Fremantle College. 

Fremantle College will open for the start of the 2018 school year following the 

amalgamation of South Fremantle and Hamilton Senior High Schools at the end of 

2017. It will open as an Independent Public School catering for students from Years 7 

to 12. Southwell students will be invited to be part of events leading up to the opening 

of the school. We have plans for a variety of events. Later in the term students from 

year 5 will have the chance to sit a test to identify skills and interests that they may like 

to develop at high school and Year 5 and 6 will be invited to attend a Marine Study day 

through the Fremantle college later this term. 

 

Kind regards 

Elizabeth Melville 



Every Child   Every Chance   Every Day  

Rock up and Read  
This year we have started a reading program in the mornings called ñRock up and Readò The number of parents 

that turn up in the morning to listen to children read is special. By coming into the classroom in the morning and 

listening to your child and other children reading helps to reinforce that you see learning at school as important for 

children. There are ways to make the reading time even more special such as, talk about the book, its title and 

illustrations, so children can find out what it's about. It only takes a couple of minutes and it helps focus thoughts 

on what a child will expect from you. Here are some ideas from childrenôs perspective of how you can help with 

reading.  

 

You can really help me when: 

¶ you understand that I am doing the best I can. It really upsets me when you say "That's wrong, I've told you 

that word before, you should know it by now!" or "That's wrong, sound it out." Instead, please think of 

something that will help me work it out, like this: "You just read `the fireman pulled the house off the truck 

and aimed it at the fire.' Does that make sense? What do you think it could be that would make sense?" 

¶ you let me continue to read if my mistake makes sense (e.g. if I say "This is my home" when the words in 

the book are "This is my house") because I'm still reading for meaning.  

¶ You learn how to help me when I do get stuck  

 

If I have trouble you can: 

¶ wait about 10 seconds before you interrupt. I might be thinking about it already  

¶ tell me to get my mouth ready for the word I don't know e.g. "The boy fell into the w- - - - ." help me to 

think of a word that would make sense e.g. "What could the boy fall into?" remind me to look at the picture 

for a clue e.g. "Look where the boy fell in the picture."  

¶ give me a clue for the meaning of the word  

¶ read the first part of the sentence back to me e.g. "The boy fell in the ....."  

¶ encourage me to read the first part of the sentence again... 

¶ say "That's right" or "Good try" and then let me continue reading so I don't lose the plot.  

 

When we have finished you can:  

¶ praise my efforts and my self-corrections such as, "I liked it when you went back and changed `river' to 

`water'. That was clever."  

¶ praise my efforts for trying to make my reading interesting for you, such as "I liked the way you used a 

squeaky voice for the mouse."  

¶ talk with me about our favourite parts of the story such as. "You obviously liked the part about ... Why?"  

¶ talk with me about the pictures in the book to help me see their connection to the story and details I might 

have missed  

¶ talk with me about what might have happened if ....  

¶ talk with me about what might have happened next ...  

¶ ask me questions about the characters and the plot of the book such as "How did you feel when the giant 

was angry? Can you find that part in the book? Did you think he deserved to get stung by the bees? Why?" 

This helps me really understand the story and the relationships between the characters and what happened to 

them. Sometimes it even helps me sort out problems in my own life! I might even feel comfortable talking 

to you about them.  

¶ ask me what I might have done if I had been in that situation  

¶ talk with me about the language in the book and new words I might have learned or not understood  

¶ suggest other books on similar topics to the book I enjoyed.  

¶ say something nice that will make me want to read to you again  

 

Of course, I want to remember the magic of the story so don't ask me all these things at once, 

just one or two so I can think about what I have read and what I have learned. 
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Voluntary Contributions Incentive 2017  
 

Southwell Primary School relies on the voluntary contribution from all families to help provide 

your children with an enriched education and we would like to thank those families that have paid 

already.  

As an incentive we are placing the names of all children whose voluntary contributions have paid 

into a draw. The winner will receive a refund of $30 and be announced at assembly on May 3rd. 

To be eligible to win you simply have to pay your voluntary contribution by April 7th the end of 

term 1. 

Voluntary Contributions are $30 per student and can be paid to Mrs Hart in the office. These 

funds help to provide materials that might not affordable through school funding (Extra art 

supplies, purchase of apps for the iPads etc.). They also go towards reducing the cost of school 

excursions and incursions. 

Safety Concern  
I am deeply concerned about students ignoring  instructions to walk their scooters through the 

school. Very young children, parents carrying children, grandparents just EVERYONE is entitled 

to feel safe in this school. I have instructed staff to confiscate scooters when they are being ridden 

in the school. We would appreciate parents of scooter riders to have a conversation with their 

child. Itôs not about how close they come to others and whether the scooter rider thinks they are 

behaving in a safe manner. Other people need to know they are safe, so walk that scooter when in 

school grounds. 

Assembly  

Come along to our next Assembly on Wednesday February 22nd and hear what is happening in 

our school community and appreciate the talents of our wonderful students. 2pm sharp, followed 

by early finish at 2:30 as per every Wednesday. 

For all of our new families:- Every Wednesday is a 2:30 finish for the day. 

We appreciate your attention to collecting your children promptly so the dedicated staff can 

commence the weekly planning, curriculum development and other issues that are critical in your 

childôs learning journey. 

School Council Meeting  

Please come to our next School Council Meeting on Friday 24th February at 2:30 in the Library. 

This is your chance to hear and have a say in the various plans and decisions that are put in place 

to make our school the wonderful learning house that it is. Everyone that has a child enrolled at 

Southwell is automatically a school council member and as such you are most welcome to join us 

and have your say. We look forward to seeing you here. 

Dental Enrolment Forms  

Children of our new families have been given Dental Enrolment forms to be completed. Please 

make sure these are completed and return to Mrs Hart in the office as soon as possible thank you. 
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